
St Catherine’s Newsletter - Summer 8 

Infant Department Update 

 

We have had an extraordinarily challenging year with the covid pandemic and the 

disruption created by this, but none of us expected to also have to cope with a 

flooded Infant department with just three weeks to go!   

The water caused damage in all of the classrooms and the work area and these 

have now been totally emptied to allow for the work of  cleaning and                       

refurbishment to proceed.  

We have created temporary class rooms in the hall and Junior work area and of 

course have great outdoor facilities to call on when 

the weather allows. Certainly not how any of us         

expected to end the year, but with the amazing        

positivity of the children and dedication of the         

teaching staff, we are sure to continue enjoying learn-

ing and having fun together for the remainder of 

Summer 2021! 



Confirmed Diary Dates: 

Summer Half Term Holiday – Monday 31st May – Friday 4th June 

Summer 2nd Half Term – Tuesday 8th June – Thursday 22nd July 

Academic Year 2021-2022 

Autumn 1st  Half Term   -  Tuesday 7th September—Friday 22nd October 

Autumn Half Term Holiday - Monday 25th - Friday 29th October 

Autumn 2nd Half Term - Monday 1st November - Friday 17th December 

Spring 1st Half Term - Wednesday 5th January - Friday 18th February 

Spring Half Term holiday - Monday 21st February - Friday 25th 

Spring 2nd Half Term - Monday 28th February - Friday 8th April 

Easter Holiday -  Monday 11th April - Friday 22nd April 

Summer 1st Half Term - Monday 25th April - Thursday 26th May 

Summer Half Term Holiday -  Friday 27th May - Monday 6th June 

Summer 2nd Half Term - Tuesday 7th June - Friday 22nd July 

 

Please be  reminded 

we are unable to              

authorise any                  

holidays this year due 

to the time lost 

through the pandemic. 

Thank you for your 

support with this. 

 



Values in Action Award 

Reception: Christopher - respect; 

Logan - courage: Ailla - truthfulness; 

Ethan - friendship: Lily - courage. 

Year One: Ethan - respect; Eliza - 

service; Lily - generosity; Poppy - 

wisdom; Hartlynn - compassion.  

Year Two: Rebeca - courage;             

Jacqueline—courage; Isabelle -        

respect; Tuscan friendship; Esmae - 

generosity. 

Year Three: Phoebe - respect; Julia - 

responsibility; Konrad - friendship; 

Bill - generosity; Mateus -              

responsibility. 

Year Four: Skye humility; Finlee - 

courage; Leland—respect; Annija - 

compassion; Joshua - respect. 

Year Five: Ellierose - courage;            

Megan - courage; Alfie - respect; 

Brooklyn - compassion;  Ellierose - 

Kindness. 

Year Six: Georgia - friendship; Aidan 

- respect; Evie - Friendship; Natalia - 

responsibility; whole class - courage. 

Learners of the Week Award 

Reception: David - responsibility; 

Jodie - resilience; Matilda -                 

resilience; Elsie - reflectiveness;      

Jacob - resilience. 

Year One: Micky - responsibility;         

Leon - resourcefulness; Hattie -     

resilience; Henry - reflectiveness; 

Georgia - resilience.  

Year Two: Esmae - reflectiveness;  

Kian - resilience; whole class -        

resilience; Jacqueline Rebeca          

Thomas Kevin Darius - responsibility;     

Oscar - Reflectiveness. 

Year Three: Gustavo - responsibility; 

Darcie - responsibility; Sadie -           

resilience; Amina - responsibility. 

Year Four: Freddie B - reflectiveness; 

Freddie H -  resilience; Adam -         

resilience; Phoebe - resilience;           

Holleigh - responsibility. 

Year Five: Jacob C - responsibility; 

Aarushee - responsibility; Cerys -         

reflectiveness; Tommy -                   

responsibility; Yazmyn -                    

reflectiveness. 

Year Six: Blake - resilience; Courtney 

- resilience; Summer - resilience; 

Phoebe - responsibility; Ryan -          

Respect; Ronnie - respect. 



Out and About at St Catherine’s! 

 

 



Out and About at St Catherine’s! 

 

 



Year Six Adventures! 

We were so glad to be able to arrange a fantastic day out at Roadford Lake for our 

lovely Year Six children! They were amazingly brave and worked really hard in their 

teams to achieve all the challenges. We couldn’t have been prouder Year Six!  

 

 



Community Notices 

 

 



St Catherine’s Nursery 

 

We are extremely fortunate at St Catherine’s to have a 

fantastic Nursery as part of our on site provision and 

we maintain very strong links between this and our 

Reception class.  

Ms Rowe heads up the leadership of the Early Years 

Foundation Stage (EYFS) which incorporates both 

Nursery and Reception and Mrs Bishop manages the 

Nursery in all its day-today operations. 

Nursery caters for children from ages two to four while Reception continues with ages four to 
five and both develop  vital life-long learning and  social skills that  are essential building blocks 
for future success. These include: independence; positive relationship skills; confidence; problem 
solving abilities; communication and language development and effective physical development 
just to name a few. 

 

The EYFS is based upon four principles: 

• A Unique Child 

• Positive Relationships 

• Enabling Environments 

• Learning and Development 
A Unique Child 

We recognise that every child is a competent learner who can be resilient, capable, confident 
and self-assured. We understand that children develop in individual ways, at different times. 
Children’s attitudes and dispositions to learning are influenced by many things. We use praise 
and problem solving to encourage the children to find their own ways to complete learning 
tasks. With the support of our evidence gathering app both teachers and families alike can cap-
ture and share learning opportunities that will create a well rounded picture of each and every 
child. 

Positive relationships 

We understand that children learn to be strong and independent by developing secure relation-
ships with the adults and others around them. Every child has a role in society and we aim to 
teach the children how to become responsible members of their family, school and wider com-
munities. We aim to develop caring, respectful and professional relationships with the children 
and their families. 

Enabling environments 

We recognise that the environment in which the children learn is the “third teacher”. It plays a 
key role in supporting and extending the children’s development. Through ongoing observa-
tions we assess the children’s interests and stages of development before planning challenging 
yet achievable activities and experiences to extend their learning for each individual child. 

Learning and development 

Our foundation stage has one nursery classroom and one reception classroom both with access 

to outdoor classrooms. All our learning environments are organised to allow children to explore 

and learn securely and safely. There are areas where the children can be active, be quiet and 

rest. The environment is set up daily by staff to encompass all seven areas of learning and gives 

the children opportunity to be independent and self selective in their learning challenges. 





Well Done Everyone (Again)! 

You might imagine that with the disruption of school closures, the restrictions of 

covid management and now the upheaval of a closed Infant department that the 

school community may be feeling a bit disheartened and tired. BUT you would be 

so wrong! The children are as ever totally amazing and as you walk around the 

new classroom areas you can see everyone engaged and learning with complete 

focus and from adults and children alike nothing but smiling faces and laughter! 

We never expected anything else of course but it is so good to see that nothing 

can prevent us from being the positive, can-do school we have always aspired to 

be!  

Many thanks as ever for all your positive support. Hope this prayer may encourage 

you too if you are facing difficult times. 

Pippa Warner (Head of School) 


